
[NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED] 

Sensitivity: NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED 

 

 

 

Response to Request for Information 

 
Reference FOI 002606 
Date 1 August 2018 
 

Chemical Management 

 
Request: 
 
I am writing to you under the Freedom of Information Act of 2000, to request the 
following information: 
 
1) Over the last five years, how much of the Wolverhampton City Council’s budget 

was spent on analysis or monitoring for hazardous chemicals in consumer 
products? 
In respect of question 1, it has been established after careful consideration that 
the Council does not hold the above information as we do not analyse our 
spend in the format requested.  
 
Consequently, we are unable to provide any information relating to the above, 
and are informing you as required by Section 1(1) (a) of the Act, that states:  
 
"Any person making a request for information to a public authority is entitled to 
be informed in writing by the public authority whether it holds information of the 
description specified in the request".  

 
2) How many sample consumer products were analysed by the Wolverhampton 

City Council in the last five years for hazardous chemicals, and what were the 
subsequent results of each analysis? How many samples breached legal limits 
for hazardous chemicals?  
None 

 
3) How many of these samples which breached legal limits for hazardous 

chemicals were notified to the Office for Product Safety and Standards (BEIS)?  
N/A 

 
4) Have any prosecutions have made in the last five years by the Wolverhampton 

City Council relating to hazardous chemicals in consumer products? If so, what 
was the outcome of these prosecutions? Could you please provide links to 
further information on these prosecutions and notifications?  
N/A 
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